
T R A N S M I T T A L   M E M O R A N D U M 

TO: The Honorable Mayor and City Council 

FROM:  Karl R. Amylon, City Manager 

DATE: January 14, 2021 

RE: Petro Marine Services Purchase of Crowley Fuels, LLC 

As indicated in the attached article published in the January 13, 2021 edition of 
the Ketchikan Daily News, Petro Marine Services has entered into an agreement to 
acquire Crowley Fuels, LLC. According to representatives of Crowley Fuels, the 
purchase is expected to close by mid-February. The attached memorandum from Acting 
Port & Harbors Director Mark Hilson is self-explanatory and requires little elaboration on 
the part of my office. Should the City Council share Mr. Hilson’s concerns regarding 
maintaining a competitive marketplace In Ketchikan, taking action as the Port & Harbors 
Director suggests may be warranted. I agree with Mr. Hilson’s assessment that 
Ketchikan has not benefited from the contraction that has occurred in southeast Alaska’s 
shipping and freight sector. 

Mr. Hilson will attend the City Council meeting of January 21, 2021, in order to 
address any questions and/or concerns that Councilmembers may have.  

A motion has been prepared for City Council consideration. 

RECOMMENDATION 

It is recommended the City Council adopt the motion directing the City Manager 
to take such action regarding the purchase of Crowley Fuels, LLC by Petro Marine 
Services as determined appropriate by the City Council. 

Recommended Motion: I move the City Council direct the City Manager to take such 
action regarding the purchase of Crowley Fuels, LLC by Petro Marine Services as 
determined appropriate by the City Council. 
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